
 

We were very proud of our Year 6 children this week, 
they all tried their very best in their SATs tests.  
Thank you to all the brilliant parents who ensured 

they were well rested and arrived in school well 
prepared for the day.   

 

Colston Hall - What Would You Do?  

Over the past couple 
of terms our year 5 

children have been 
working with Unique 
Voice and 

Crimestoppers on 
topics such as Health 

Relationships, Cyber Bullying, Hate Crime, Diversity and 
more. The children explored these themes and how 

Crimestoppers can help through drama. In school the year 
5 children took part in games, performances, writing 

poems, being recorded, expressing their views on the above 
themes and a performance at Colston Hall. 11 children were 

selected, and this was incredibly difficult as all children 
showed true dedication to the workshops. The selected 
children performed, alongside 4 other schools, live on the stage at Colston Hall, 

with the filmed footage of their school based workshops being shown in the 
background. This was a fantastic opportunity for our children and we massively 

appreciate all the support shown by many families and friends who attended.  

Each child has been awarded with a unique 
Crimestopppers medal, and we hope that if they ever felt 

scared or worried about a situation, or just knew it was 

not right, they would think and call Crimestoppers to 

report.  

Crimestoppers is free and 100% anonymous. If you are 
concerned or worried about illegal activity, be it in 

relation to unhealthy relationships, hate crime, cyber bullying or another issue your 
information will be taken seriously and may add to the missing piece of the puzzle. 

If you have a concern and you want to share it then please call 0800 555 111 

 



Nursery - In Nursery we have been learning all 
about growing, we have planted seeds, watched 
chicks grow and we now have stick insect eggs. 
This week we got to take our own grass head 
home .and are going to practice our cutting 
skills by giving them a haircut! 
 
 

 
Hot Dog Thursday – Thank you to 
all the parents that ordered their 
child a school lunch on Thursday. 
The children seemed to thoroughly 
enjoy their hotdogs and the visit 
from Kelly Ketchup and Heston 
Hotdog. Some of the children were 

lucky enough to win small prizes. 
 

 
School Cardigans – Poppy, Cassie and Amelie are 
modelling the new cardigans that we now have 
available from the start of 2018/19 school year. If you 
would like to order any please contact the school 
office. We can order black cardigans for the older 
children too. 
 

 

Merit’s awarded for outstanding achievement throughout this week: 
 

 
Learning Together:  Oliver Dowling; All Year 6, Cinnamon & Sorrel; 
Tyrone Collins 
 
Trust: Kian Talbot; Ellie-Mae Gill 
 
 
Enthusiasm: Eiliyah Barnes;  Rosie Harcom; Darcey Daniel; Kyle 

Williams 
 
Challenge: Paulina Jastrzebska; Shayley Davis 

 
 
Respect: Mason Dibble 

 

 



Attendance this week – Winners were Cinnamon and Juniper 
classes, Juniper won a picnic of milkshake and fruit which 
they enjoyed under the trees. 
 
 

 
KS1 
Position 

Class % Attendance KS2 
Position 

Class % 
Attendance 

1st  Sage 99.3% 1st  Cinnamon 100% 

2nd  Juniper 97.3% 2nd  Nutmeg 99.4% 

3rd   Fennell 96.6% 3rd   Sorrel 99.2% 

4th  Nigella 90.3% 4th  Black Pepper 95.3% 

5th  Parsley 88.7% 5th  Basil 94.7% 

6th  Urfa 86.7% 6th   Star Anise 92% 

   7th Hibiscus 89.7% 

   8th  Thyme 87.6% 

Attendance Comment 

99% - 100% Outstanding 

97% - 98% Excellent 

95% - 96% Great (School attendance target is 95%) 

93% - 94% Satisfactory 

Less than 93% Must do better 

 

Menu for the week beginning 21 May 2018 - Week 3: 

Monday: Cheesy Pizza & Wedges : Vegetarian Bolognaise & Pasta : Salad Bar 

Tuesday: Chicken Curry & Rice : Quorn frankfurter Pasta Bake : Salad Bar 
Wednesday: Roast Chicken & Roast Potatoes : Country Vegetable Pie 

Thursday: Beef Bolognaise & Pasta : Mild Potato & Chickpea Curry : Salad Bar 
Friday: Fish Fingers & Chips : Bean & Pepper Fajita : Salad Bar 

 

AWARDS: Bronze Awards: Amelia-Rose Shackell; Dalton Tucker; 

Gracie-Mai Anstey: Harry Blackmore; Ella Hegarty; Cassie Wootten; 
Paulina Jastrzebska; Silver Awards: Tommylee McGauley; Brandon 

Thomas; Noah Thomas; Olivia Grist; Beau Lilly Maths Badges: 
Nicholas Osman; Mason Spencer; Oliver Goldyn; Anthony Moseley; 

Mya Willis; Ashton Trott; Harry Blackmore; Mason Swatton; Ford Griffin Lunchtime 
Legends: Nigella & Black Pepper Classes Golden Good Manners Table: Charlie 

Workman; Kiera Harris; Sophie Radziewicz; Alfie Harcom; Ruby Portingale. Out of 

school achievement: Lucy Collier (Silver Medal won at the Geneva International 
Acrobatic Competition) 

Dates for your Diary :   

Term 5 
Monday 21 May  Black Pepper to Bristol Botanic Gardens 

Friday 25 May  Thyme to Bristol Botanic Gardens 

Friday 25 May  End of term 5 
 

 



Term 6 

Monday 4 June  Term 6 begins 
Monday 4-8 June  Healthy & Safe week 

Friday 8 June  Y6 Life Skills, Create Centre 
Monday 2 July  Phase 3 Sports Morning 

Tuesday 3 July  Phase 2 Sports Morning 

Wednesday 4 July  Phase 1 Sports Morning 
Thursday 5 July  NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Monday 9th July  Phase 3 Performance, 5.00pm – NO AFTER SCHOOL  

    CLUBS (PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE DUE TO WORLD CUP) 
Tuesday 10 July  Phase 3 Performance, 9.00am 

Thursday 12 July  NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
Tuesday 17 July  Y6 Leavers Event – NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Friday 20 July  Children’s last day – NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Inset days remaining for school year 17/18 
Monday 23 & Tuesday 24 July 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Solar Panel update: To date they have produced 62100w of electricity, this is 

enough to run 7 school computers for 12420 hours, or 518 days! 

 

 

Pennywise - Who is the service for? Anyone aged 25+ who needs 
budgeting support, help to reduce bills, tools to better manage their 

money, ways to save Geographical reach of service Bristol – 
office-based appointments at different locations in Bristol. Home 

visits may be an option in exceptional circumstances.  What 
services do they offer?  1-2-1 budgeting advice. Help to increase financial 

confidence, reduce financial exclusion. Help to reduce bills and ways to save. 
Ensure people are getting full benefit entitlement  Workshops and community events  
Referral route via their website http://www.pennywise.org.uk/  or via email 

pennywise@placesforpeople.co.uk or alternatively call their office on 0117 9704548. 

 
 
GENERAL DATA PROTECTION REGULATION – You may not be aware but the General Data Protection 
Regulation (GDPR) comes into force in May 2018.  As part of our preparations we are conducting due 
diligence for all parents to be aware of the new regulation and how it effects their child and the way 
the school deal with their personal data.  Under the new regulation we have a responsibility to ensure 
to the best of our ability that any personal data held is up to date.  We would ask that should any of 
your personal data change i.e. telephone number, address, medical etc that you please inform the school 
as soon as possible so we can update our records.  You will still receive an annual data collection 
sheet every September but we would ask you not to wait but inform the school of any changes 
immediately. 

Letters home this week: Y6 End of Year celebration Day; Y6 Legoland; 
New classroom installation  

PLEASE NOTE:  There are a few dates when there will be NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS running due to 
staff training, performances and end of term. These are: 

Thursday 5th, Monday 9th, Thursday 12th, Tuesday 17th and Friday 20th July 

http://www.pennywise.org.uk/
mailto:pennywise@placesforpeople.co.uk

